The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Avon held a meeting on Thursday, September 20, 2018, at the Avon Town Hall.  Present were Ames Shea, Chair, Andrew Bloom, Vice Chair, Chester Bukowski, and Eileen Carroll.  Absent were Mackenzie Johnson and Alternates Thomas McNeill, Francesco Lupis, and Vi Smalley.   Also present was John McCahill, Planning and Community Development Specialist.
Ms. Shea called the meeting to order at 7pm.  

PUBLIC HEARING                                                                                          September 20, 2018

Ms. Shea announced/informed the applicants that only four (4) board members are present and as such a unanimous vote by all four members is needed to grant an approval.   
Ms. Shea read the Application of Daniel and Lee Morgan (School Street Enterprises LLC) owners/applicants:  requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6. and IV.A.4.p. a 40-foot variance from the 80-foot required front yard setback for an existing vacant and undeveloped rear lot, located at 75 School Street in an R15 Zone.  Ms. Shea also read all the relative information contained in the application file.   
Dan Morgan explained that his request is to change the front yard setback requirement (for a rear lot) from 80 feet to 40 feet; access to the lot is from School Street.  He further explained that the 80-foot front yard setback would require the house to be constructed very close to the wetlands.  The septic fields were originally intended to be installed on the front portion of the lot but sewers have since been installed such that this area can now be used for a house and a yard.  He explained that the sewer lateral exists in the street.  He indicated that he has spoken with all of his abutting neighbors and they have all indicated that they are ok with the subject proposal.  Plantings are proposed with a conservation easement to provide privacy for everyone.   
Mr. Morgan confirmed that he would not do anything to impact the brook that runs through 
83 School Street, adding that the brook also cuts across his property and New Road. 
Ms. Shea read the Application of Susan Anderson, owner/applicant; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6 a 32-foot variance from the 40-foot required front yard setback to permit construction of an 18’ x 26’ deck, located at 17 Mountain Ledge Road in an R15 Zone.  Ms. Shea also read all the relative information contained in the application file.

In response to Mr. McCahill’s request, UConn law students Charles Bloom and Gabby Gelozin noted their attendance at this meeting. 
Susan Anderson explained that her request is to build a deck, adding that her property is located at the end of the street.  She noted that there are no objections from her neighbors across the street.  She added that she did not speak with her neighbor on Hillcrest Drive but noted that they would not be able to see the proposed deck.  
Elizabeth Miller, 20 Mountain Ledge Road, voiced her support for the proposed deck.
There being no further comments, the public hearing portion of the meeting was closed.  
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Mr. Bloom motioned to GRANT, and was seconded by Mr. Bukowski, the Application of Daniel and Lee Morgan (School Street Enterprises LLC) owners/applicants:  requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6. and IV.A.4.p. a 40-foot variance from the 80-foot required front yard setback for an existing vacant and undeveloped rear lot, located at 75 School Street in an R15 Zone.
The motion received unanimous approval. 

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.
Ms. Carroll motioned to GRANT, and was seconded by Mr. Bukowski, the Application of Susan Anderson, owner/applicant; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6 a 32-foot variance from the 40-foot required front yard setback to permit construction of an 18’ x 26’ deck, located at 17 Mountain Ledge Road in an R15 Zone.  

The motion received unanimous approval. 

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.
OTHER BUSINESS

Revised ZBA Rules & Regulations 
Mr. McCahill explained that minor edits were made to Item #7 for clarification to State Statutes.  
Ms. Shea motioned to approve the proposed edits; the motion was seconded by Mr. Bloom and unanimously approved by the Commission.    
2019 ZBA Meeting Schedule
Ms. Shea indicated that meetings will now be held on the third Thursday of the month, rather than the fourth Thursday.  
Mr. Bloom motioned to approve the 2019 meeting schedule; the motion was seconded by Ms. Carroll and unanimously approved by the Commission.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.
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